

Ref.

21st January 2021

Dear Ms. Clarke,

I write to congratulate you on your recent appointment by President Biden to the post of United States Assistant Attorney General for Civil Rights.

Jamaicans at home and abroad are indeed proud that you have been chosen to serve in this capacity. We are confident that your excellent credentials and vast experience in the legal field, particularly in the area of civil rights, as well as the numerous awards and recognitions received during the course of your career, will augur well for the effective discharge of your duties in this new position.

Jamaica and the United States enjoy a special relationship based on strong historical and cultural ties. A shared respect for the rule of law and human rights, as well as the fact that there is such a large Jamaican Diaspora in the United States, continue to shape and nurture these relations. We look forward to a strengthening of the relations with the United States in the months and years to come.

As you embark on your new responsibilities, please accept my very best wishes for a fruitful and productive tenure, and for continued success in your personal and professional endeavours.

Yours sincerely,

Leslie Campbell Minister of State

Ms. Kristen Clarke
Assistant Attorney General for Civil Rights
Lawyers' Committee for Civil Rights Under Law
1500 K Street NW
Suite 900
20005 Washington D.C.